
 
 

WEST MERCIA PCC: DISCLOSURE LOG 
RESPONSE TO REQUEST 

 
Reference: 2018 – 172 
Date of response: 01st August 2018  
 
 
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 – INFORMATION REQUEST 
 
Freedom of Information Request.  
 

Under freedom of information legislation, I would like copies of all electronic 
communications received or sent by West Mercia PCC John-Paul Campion which include 
the word Mirror in the subject line, body of the email, text or any attachment between 
March 7, 2018, and the present day (13th July 2018). 
 

 
Response. 

 

Dear Madam, 
 
I write in connection with your request for information which was received on the 13th July 
2018.  Please find below the response to your request: 
 
Please be advised that the information that you have requested is not available in a readily 
retrievable format and would require significant amount of effort to retrieve and process it.  
Our office has undertaken a considerable amount of work to attempt to fulfil your request.  
However, it is apparent that cannot be achieved within the appropriate allocation of time 
and resource, as determined by legislation.  This is due to the high volume of emails sent 
to and from the PCC, along with the sizeable content some of them contain. 
 
Therefore the cost of providing you with the information is above the amount to which we 
are legally required to respond i.e. the cost of locating and retrieving the information 
exceeds the ‘appropriate level’ as stated in the Freedom of Information (Fees and 
Appropriate Limit) Regulations 2004. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Complaints 
 
If you think that the Police and Crime Commissioner has failed to supply information in accordance with the 
publication scheme, then you should write in the first instance, to the: 
 
Chief Executive, OPCC – West Mercia, Hindlip Hall, Worcester. WR3 8SP 
 
The PCC will aim to deal with your complaint within 10 working days.  If you are dissatisfied with the response 
you can ask for the matter to be internally reviewed. Internal reviews will be completed promptly and a 
response given to you within 20 working days of your further request. 
  
If, after the internal review, you remain dissatisfied, then you can complain to the Information 
Commissioner (Office of the Information Commissioner), Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 
Cheshire SK9 5AF). 

 
 

 

In accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000, this letter acts as a Refusal 
Notice for this request. 
 
Your attention is drawn to the footer which details your right of complaint. 
 
Should you have any further enquiries concerning this matter, please write to the 
Information Compliance Unit; Information Compliance Unit, PO Box 55, Worcester, WR3 
8SP.  Email: information@westmercia.pnn.police.uk 

 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
FOI Officer 


